June 11, 2015

Via e-mail

Mr. Brady Mills DPS Crime Laboratory 5800 Guadalupe Street Austin, Texas 78752

RE: FSC Disclosure #15-02 – DPS (Breath Alcohol Testing Program)

Dear Brady:

At its April 10, 2015 meeting, the Commission reviewed the disclosure referenced above and determined the following:

Based on the documentary information provided by the laboratory—including but not limited to the laboratory's Quality Action Plan—the Commission decided no further action is necessary at this time. The determination regarding no further action is conditioned upon the laboratory following through with all items mentioned in the QAP.

If the laboratory identifies any material changes to the information provided regarding this disclosure, please notify the Commission as soon as possible.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Commission's office.

Best regards.

Sincerely.

Lynn Garcia General Counsel

cc: Mack Cowan

Skylor Hearn